
                                   
    

  Maryland Occupational Therapy Association  
                                                                                                                                                  

                                   PO Box 36401, Towson, Maryland 21286  ⧫  mota-members.com 

 
 

 

Committee:    House Health and Government Operations 

 

Bill Number:    House Bill 665 

 

Title: Maryland Medical Assistance Program and Health Insurance - Annual 

Behavioral Health Wellness Visits - Coverage and Reimbursement 

 

Hearing Date:   February 6, 2025 

 

Position:    Support 

 

              

The Maryland Occupational Therapy Association (MOTA) supports House Bill 665 - 

Maryland Medical Assistance Program and Health Insurance - Annual Behavioral Health Wellness 

Visits - Coverage and Reimbursement. This bill requires coverage and reimbursement for annual 

behavioral health wellness visits in state-regulated private insurance plans.  

 Occupational therapy practitioners address barriers that individuals with mental health 

conditions in the community experience by providing interventions that focus on enhancing 

existing skills; remediating or restoring skills; modifying or adapting the environment or activity; 

and preventing relapse. As such, both the National Board for Certification in Occupational Therapy 

(NBCOT) and the American Occupational Therapy Association (AOTA) include mental health 

services within the scope of practice for occupational therapy practitioners. Many Marylanders do 

not have access to necessary care due to gaps in our system. This bill will help close these gaps by 

investing in prevention and early intervention for serious behavioral health conditions.  

 We ask for a favorable report. If we can provide any further information, please contact 

Michael Paddy at mpaddy@policypartners.net. 

 


